
From: John O'Farrell  
Sent: Friday, January 18, 2013 3:28 PM 
To: paul.freeman@dipnr.nsw.gov.au 
Subject: Sand Trucks 

Dear Paul  

                My name is John O’Farrell, I live at Nelson Bay road Williamtown NSW 2318. I 
own my Home and have lived and worked in the area for the last 30 years, my place of 
employment was as I am retired now RAAF BASE WILLIAMTOWN which is just across 
the road literally. Why am emailing you is the proposed amendment from this sand company 
Macca’s Sand for a start I nor anyone else :( including the council ): who live  on Nelson Bay 
Road have ever been consulted with the first proposal let alone the amendment. I strongly 
object to the extra traffic especially up to 7  B Double Trucks passing my front door every 
HOUR it’s not only the noise it’s the traffic intensity and access to my driveway which is 
curb and guttered and is  my enter and exit onto Nelson Bay Road and I am 100 feet off the 
Nelson Bay and Medowie Road ROUND ABOUT during normal day operations these trucks 
use the roundabout as a race track they are only interested in maintaining their speed Nelson 
Bay road is the main artery road from Sydney and the Hunter Valley area to Nelson Bay the 
amount of traffic is already unbearable and the amount of accidents that have happened in my 
front yard, yes in my front yard is too many to tell, I don’t know why they don’t put in a 
speed camera or a set of stop lights to ease the problem this road has. We already have B 
Doubles travelling this road and already and in my time two have lost their load on the 
roundaboutat this rate it won’t be long before someone is killed then watch the rules change. 
 I Know I’m waffling on, but please consider this before you make your decision. This would 
never and I mean never happen in any Suburb anywhere unless it was run by their local 
council and residents and ALL concerned please remember there is no time limit on this and I 
think Macca’s Sand is looking for a cheap way out, the company should stick to their first 
senior whatever that was, I will be going to council to find I’ll let you Know.  

 

Yours Sincerely 

  John Joseph O’Farrell 
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